
 25th  November 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has been another busy week in school, with lots of creative learning taking place across the year groups! 

 

Weather  

This week has seen a fall in temperature and as such it is really important that the children are wearing warm 

coats, vests, hats, gloves and scarves to school. We don’t want any children missing out on fresh air time out-

side because they are too cold.   

Parent Anxiety workshop 

On Wednesday, we were delighted to be able to host a parenting workshop around supporting pupils and 

adults with anxiety. We are grateful to the wellbeing and mental health team from Thurrock who led the 

workshop, and we hope that it was beneficial to those in attendance. We recognise that not everyone was 

able to attend and as such have sent out the material to you via email. We hope that this is a helpful resource 

around such an important subject.  

 
Parking on the roads around the school  
 
Please be respectful of the many families walking to school when parking your cars on roads adjacent to the 
school. Parking should be in marked bays or legal zones on the road. A number of parents have commented 
on near misses due to cars parking illegally on side roads. Thank you for your support in keeping the school 
community safe as they travel to and from school.   
 

Christmas craft 

Earlier in the week, your child will have brought home a letter outlining a planned Christmas craft activity in 

the coming weeks. We hope that this will be an enjoyable way to encourage creativity as we enter the Christ-

mas season. For further information on this event please look at our facebook page or ask your child’s teacher 

for another copy of the letter.  

 

We wish you all a pleasant weekend ahead  

 

The Leadership Team   



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us 
by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, press one 
and leave a message on the voicemail box stating your child’s full 
name, class, the reason for absence and when we can  expect 
them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or 
more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  

Could all children please have 

a PE kit in school everyday. 
If you are unable to provide 
your child with a PE kit please 
use our uniform shop as we 
will donate them to any fami-
lies that cannot provide a PE 
kit for their child.  Please en-
sure the PE kit is labelled and 
is in a bag labelled with your 
child’s name.  

Thank you  

Friday 16th of December—Non-Uniform 

SEND Coffee Morning 

The next SEND coffee morning 

is scheduled for Thursday 

15th December at 9am and will 

be attended by the school nurse,  

for if you have any  queries 

about your child's health.  We look forward 

PARKING 

Could you please be vigilant and courteous if you bring your vehicle onto the school 

grounds and refrain from parking on any zig zag lines or on the zebra crossing.   

The children's safety is of paramount importance. 

Pantomime Raffle 

Tickets can be bought from the main school office. Just pop along and 

ask for a ‘Beauty and the Beast’ raffle ticket between 8AM and 4PM 

Monday to Friday and we will give you a raffle ticket for just £3 each. 

If you are unable to get to the office, send your raffle ticket money 

into class in a sealed, labelled envelope and we shall send you your 

ticket. Sales of raffle tickets can be made until 4PM on Thursday 1st 

December 2022  

The winning ticket number will be announced on Friday 2nd Decem-

ber  

Reception Intake Visit 

Another  date has been set 

for our new intake reception 

visit. It will be on Wednesday 

7th December 2022 at 10AM. 

Please contact the school 

office if you would like to 

book a space.  





 

Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 30th November 2022 Year 6 Height and Weight checks 

Wednesday 7th December 2022 Reception Intake Visit 

Thursday 8th December  2022 Pantomime  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 

3rd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th 

February 2023  

February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 

2023 

Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 

2023 

May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



Christmas Dates  

 









This week, our focus has been aeroplanes. In literacy, we have been on an adventure. We 

packed our suitcases and flew to a hot country to go scuba diving! We saw lots of beautiful 

sea creatures and used our phonics skills to write down what we saw when we got back. After 

that, we went on a safari! During the journey, we listed the animals that we encountered. 

In maths, we continued to look at numbers and focussed on 4 and 5. We looked at lots of 

different ways we can represent 4 and 5. Then, we explored the variety of ways to make 4 

and 5 using cubes. 

On Monday, had the opportunity to watch the England v Iran match and participated in 

football related activities including, decorating the English flag, and exploring different 

flags of the world. 

For topic, we made paper planes using different materials to find out which material enabled 

our planes to fly the furthest. Ask us which one it was the best! 

 

 

In English this week, we have been focussing 
on the story ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’. 
We had lots of fun working in groups, to re-
tell the story through role play.  As a class, 
we also sequenced the story in chronological 
order and created a story map of the main 
events. We  have also began to innovate parts 
of the story. Instead of Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears, we have changed the bear char-
acters to a new animal.  

Well done Year One for being so imaginative 
and creative.  

 

In Science, we investigated which ma-
terials are transparent, translucent and 
opaque. First, we discussed the meaning 
of each word, then we made a predic-
tion as to which materials may be cate-
gorised under each section.  Adhering 
to  one of our core values of 
‘democracy’, we recorded the majority 
vote for each prediction that we made. 
After making our predictions,  we car-
ried out our investigation.   



 

 
In Maths, we have been learning how to add and subtract two numbers 

practically. We started by recapping the possible strategies we could 

use to answer addition and subtraction questions (column method, 

number line and partitioning). Once we felt confident with the    

methods, we completed a carousel of activities in pairs. We used    

playing cards, dominoes, dice, paint, and a colour by questions to  

apply our knowledge. We then used our whiteboards to answer the 

questions using our preferred strategy.  

In Art, we looked at artists who were inspired by 

and created their own maps. We started by 

thinking about our route to school and other  

familiar journeys. We thought about what    

features we would pass such as parks, places of 

worship and train stations. After we were clear 

about our journey we used oil pastels to create 

our very own maps. 

 

 

This week in Year 3 we have started to learn about multiplication and division. We          
explored sharing resources into different groups to see if numbers were multiples of each 
other. We really enjoyed getting hands on with the resources.  

In art this week we have become cave painters. First, we painted our paper using coffee 
and tea to make it look old and we scrunched up the paper to give it some texture. Then, 
we stuck our paper under the table, so it was like we were actually in a cave. We used   
pastels to draw our cave paintings.  

We also enjoyed learning about the different countries competing in the world cup, we all 
made flags for each countries and we made posters on the countries, while we got to 
cheer on England in their opening game!  

 

YEAR 3 



 

This week has been an exciting and busy week in Year 4! 

The pupils started the week with the buzz of the world Cup, Monday 

morning we spent some time analysing the lyrics of  Three Lions 

(Football's Coming Home) and looking at the facts around this 

year’s World cup. That afternoon, pupils had the opportunity to   

enjoy the match and be reminded of the British values of tolerance 

and good sportsmanship.  

In English, we have looked at features of a Newspaper and started 

writing a report around the missing Beanie Baby, Dave. Pupils were 

able to use quotes from teachers that they suspected had any        

involvement with the case and had fun generating various theories 

of where Dave may have ended up. The Hunt still continues!   

Art has been especially creative this week, where pupils used      

crayons and paint to create a variety of designs, focusing on     

colour composition and precision.  

As a special request, the Year 4 Team are asking the parents if they 

would donate any cardboard over the next 2 weeks in preparation 

for an activity on our Anglo-Saxon themed Enrichment Day.     

Delivery boxes  of any size would be greatly appreciated as well as 

cereal boxes. Your contribution to this is greatly appreciated!  



 

Through the last couple of weeks, Year 5 have enjoyed      

being creative.  In our recent art work we learnt about the 

creations of artist Cai Guo-Qiang.  He uses pyrotechnics to 

produce some outstanding immersive art experiences. 

Inspired by his work, pupils have designed and made their own 

creations using up cycled cereal boxes.  This involved             

designing stencils, liquid paint, powder paint and tea bags.. 

Pupils enthusiastically engaged with creating a myriad of 

different effects, including some very spectacular splattered 

paint-teabag drops giving some spectacular explosion effects. 

Part of the role of artists is to consider how their work may be 

perceived by an audience.  To enable pupils to consider this, 

they placed cut outs of lego figurines of their choice before     

taking photos of their work. 

We are really impressed by the pupils expressive mini 

installations and look forward to extending their learning as 

they create other creative pieces this term. 



In art this half term, we have been looking at paintings by different 

artists, reflecting on the subject and content of the painting and describing what this 

makes us think about. This week, we looked at ‘Gassed’ by John Singer Sargent, 

painted in 1919, after Sargent visited the front line in 1918, having been 

commissioned by the Government to produce a piece of war art. Having looked at 

and thought about the painting, we then recreated the painting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed TTRS 

this week!  Keep logging 

on and getting more 

points for your class.   

Who will be our TT Rock 

Stars leaders next 

week? 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Austin For showing self-responsibility when getting changed for P.E 

RMB Miley For hearing and writing initial sounds independently. 

RFC Robyn For being kind and helpful to her friends. 

RES David For making positive choices. 

1CH Elsie For confidently retelling a story through role play. 

1GC Ruth For having a growth mindset. 

1FK Esme Esme Brookman for using kind words and being a good friend 

1BA Luke For following class rules and setting a good example for others. 

2MR Reggie For improving all aspects of his work, especially his maths work. 

2RS Kiruthik For successfully using a number line to add numbers. 

2NL Isaac For trying his best and showing kindness to the other children. 

2RM Alex For contributing more in maths this week. 

3EC Harvey C For always engaging with every lesson 

3LD Anu For engaging positively with every lesson and trying her best 

3NM Isla W For engaging positively with her learning, particular in Maths 

4TH Stanley B For amazing improvements in writing this week 

4BG Keanu M For amazing improvements in writing this week 

4SA Marnie –Rose L For showing Resilience when coming into school! 

5AB Erin C For an all-round amazing attitude to learning. 

5JP Alfred R For engaging positively with all learning experiences. 

5NB Ayaan R For his effort within grammar sessions. 

6CP Kyle H For always being respectful and hardworking 

6LC Daniel A Improved attitude towards English 

6VP Eva N For working extremely hard in maths lessons this week 

6JM Enzo W For displaying resilience in Maths 







 













New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


